
June 2025 Newsletter

Dear Ward 4, welcome to our June Newsletter!

I am beyond thrilled that Lynn had so many amazing community
events this month. We raised the Juneteenth flag to celebrate,
and honor the past and inspire the future generations to
continue the fight for justice. Lynn also raised the Portugal flag
for the first time ever. We also raised the Pride flag to celebrate
with the LGBTQ+ Community, what a beautiful celebration it
was. I am so proud to be an elected official in this beautiful city.

I also attended 5 High school graduations this month, to all of
the parents, teachers and staff at all of these schools thank you
for everything you have done for our students, I can't wait to see
what the future holds for them. Huge Congrats to the class of
2025. There are lots of activities being planned for our
community, especially our very first Annual Community Fest
being held at High Rock Tower on August 2nd from 11am-4pm.
Please reach out to me if you would like to help.

Please look through the newsletter to find flyers for upcoming
events. As always, if you have an event coming up, and you want
me to include it in our newsletter, please send them to me and I
would be happy to share.

Don’t forget to mark your calendars for our upcoming Council
meetings:

July 7, 2025 &
July 22, 2025
​at 5:30 PM –

If you have any questions or just want to chat, don’t hesitate to
reach out to me on my city phone @781-910-3992, or my city

https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&nav=ac7083eb-19b2-4d80-9408-e29a3cb2c984


email at natasha.megie-maddrey@lynnma.gov, or my personal
email natashamegie@gmail.com or my personal phone # 617-
755-3853 visit our website at www.natashaforlynn.com.

​With Love, Natasha Megie-Maddrey Esq.
Ward 4 City Councilor

I was honored to attend the Volunteer Yacht Club and the Lynn Yacht
Club's Annual Blessing of the Fleet. This was my first time attending this
event, and the ceremony was beautiful, thanks so much for the
invitation.❤️

I was honored to attend the LGBTQ+ Community Pride Flag Raising. It
was a beautiful event, huge shoutout to United Lynn Pride and everyone
who made this event possible. for more photos go our Facebook page
below. click here...https://www.facebook.com/TeamMegieMaddrey



Had a great time at the United Lynn Pride Paint Night. Huge shoutout to
Sunil Gulab and everyone that made this event possible. ❤️
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	�
�: I joined State
Representative Sean Reid, Coco Alinsug, City Councilor Ward 3-Lynn , and
Lynn Police Department Chief Chris Reddy as we attended the 123rd
Anniversary service of Zion Baptist Church. I was honored to present two
citations to outstanding parishioners, Deaconess Connie Jackson and Brother
Christopher Walker. Huge Congratulations on the church's growth and
achievements. ❤️

https://www.facebook.com/RepReidMA?__cft__[0]=AZX2O2ZOrjbxGN3wZRpCNvjIjrRWJQRdtE4x8WOAFAvrRIkAZ_sV7ThmJAgY9o9RzJvqJ0nPW2TabhCHj7OgI3s6z0w412iHtgsUww0AQXRzbk7ospZTLqP5z_jrOLeOqrVUO0MWG-OmIEXeWbsvnFgiy1onetD3Y0Qw_bbALameoUyHA90DL_aRXJdB5ACgxwrcR4Qmw_0IgSAjVDLdO4aHiHzLo0oCemCpZvuya5jMVA&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/TeamMegieMaddrey?__cft__[0]=AZX2O2ZOrjbxGN3wZRpCNvjIjrRWJQRdtE4x8WOAFAvrRIkAZ_sV7ThmJAgY9o9RzJvqJ0nPW2TabhCHj7OgI3s6z0w412iHtgsUww0AQXRzbk7ospZTLqP5z_jrOLeOqrVUO0MWG-OmIEXeWbsvnFgiy1onetD3Y0Qw_bbALameoUyHA90DL_aRXJdB5ACgxwrcR4Qmw_0IgSAjVDLdO4aHiHzLo0oCemCpZvuya5jMVA&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/LynnPoliceDepartment?__cft__[0]=AZX2O2ZOrjbxGN3wZRpCNvjIjrRWJQRdtE4x8WOAFAvrRIkAZ_sV7ThmJAgY9o9RzJvqJ0nPW2TabhCHj7OgI3s6z0w412iHtgsUww0AQXRzbk7ospZTLqP5z_jrOLeOqrVUO0MWG-OmIEXeWbsvnFgiy1onetD3Y0Qw_bbALameoUyHA90DL_aRXJdB5ACgxwrcR4Qmw_0IgSAjVDLdO4aHiHzLo0oCemCpZvuya5jMVA&__tn__=-]K-y-R


Attended the ������	 
�	��
� �� ���
� 
���� �
�������
� ���: Thank you to the Islamic Society of North
Shore for inviting me to their annual BBQ get-together. I love
attending this event every year ❤️



Had great time at the Lynn Music Festival at Red Rock Park.❤️



Attended the Echos of Greatness: a Juneteenth Celebration this
afternoon. Huge shoutout to North Shore Juneteenth Association
Inc. & Nicole McClain, Councilor At Large - Lynn  and all your
amazing volunteers. What a Beautiful event.

https://www.facebook.com/nsjuneteenth?__cft__[0]=AZU55LXCPj3m8Vy-ToRzxp-ZVQYrVBx0JOzipHdq_SE2k_NdC5Ky4zcvj3MVFjHpF6THroxHX-s8pepPwCtDbjNDf4QKdMTA8g7SRwuj1f4psoyzMFlgRjE-c5j2g4_h5M_sjy8qHnTRV_zS4L0bsi_QKTa8mpn3XrqD8IoBj9MUzZhiVeL1-bThM3UeBvNFaOzZnTo2C8Nl4SnKVVILlang-uQEM51tfPawp-8KUQjltw&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/nforlynn?__cft__[0]=AZU55LXCPj3m8Vy-ToRzxp-ZVQYrVBx0JOzipHdq_SE2k_NdC5Ky4zcvj3MVFjHpF6THroxHX-s8pepPwCtDbjNDf4QKdMTA8g7SRwuj1f4psoyzMFlgRjE-c5j2g4_h5M_sjy8qHnTRV_zS4L0bsi_QKTa8mpn3XrqD8IoBj9MUzZhiVeL1-bThM3UeBvNFaOzZnTo2C8Nl4SnKVVILlang-uQEM51tfPawp-8KUQjltw&__tn__=-]K-y-R


Had the pleasure of attending the Keaney Park Ribbon Cutting this
morning. Huge shoutout to Obed Matul, Ward 2 Councilor, DPW,
the City of Lynn, and everyone that made this park possible.

https://www.facebook.com/ObedMatulWard2?__cft__[0]=AZX1Zm8LW0gUQUxtyINPR0WivQqWXmlUKxqSIm9x6ESYlfxOU3Ip7uXjMm1iIwMDyB7utb87H3WBUsXPbnXr2MwdJKK09_836awodbBbzLmMBJjlnhmGX0iJOSgjAWFqwiKKpYrMPjpSt4s8nTaDCYWzM4q4aF2kcvE8KKNwJI8nBZd-au65TT9j_aIQUr5N-L5BsFJ9VSNyZrv1Q8VDj1n4DSdLc0w7uMB5Ci1bay9QjA&__tn__=-]K-y-R


Honored to have attended the Reid House Ribbon Cutting to honor
State Representative Sean Reid. the Reid House is the Lynn Shelter
Association’s newest family shelter. ❤️

https://www.facebook.com/RepReidMA?__cft__[0]=AZVgQX-LeCjL071jVDNne7dhWEIxSd1EaDxD8_5ztYQHoGXDpKq8qIvqW8XAK8l5t2nC_8CGbWIrOcX9IBCfvRlvbhzPPANi6JT-uebOGMHEgf2YxnteHMq7Pp2vagKDt8AGekHxGWLtT5UyLte8wcvZMZm2JPpPYlVqPsJicfcVgk35yWXYCCRBkCX1E8H1MKl-XDEcYi-76UZtIHvp5Kkig0OAm0pwcqGgs8wr9YsJvQ&__tn__=-]K-y-R


Attended the Gallagher Park Ribbon Cutting Ceremony. Huge
shoutout to everyone who made this park renovation a reality.



Congratulations to Sandy Anshewitz  and her team for putting on the very first
Portugal Day Flag Raising. What a beautiful event.

https://www.facebook.com/misssandywitz?__cft__[0]=AZVMSyCNnlemhE7YM5Sgkyrvd2CwHFXWxh-GP2ZATyVSfTc8xMoDeIOgdTTwvSp4X0O256w-Lz6vq21IlZHHRK3j5Lqr3jHPpSUPWuupRlTAnn8MsiSE2B_7eNs2yHalyq33pppNPJ0vNFuEJ_xqKMX4Jw89SCkl2gHVsb35AbxURQ&__tn__=-]K-R


Congratulations to Marissa Pike on being named the 2025 Foster
Parent of the Year. The City Council was honored to recognize you.
Thank you for everything you do. ❤️

https://www.facebook.com/marissa.pike.2025?__cft__[0]=AZXFHNHMm6mPSjwgnOuH_2hhxFnj4nA9QDLNJcw-XQ9kwTOPWzU7hygSUJNsu4zUVmAy47DZqAXuVcv_gwqnWN5ok9lSYIN2kHrnqTC8j0MrmKvDb-LSsPSreYYZEpcbXdhNxAK5FhPqa4qtZvOPnIJ7Z_oQH35eHYHBx3hVoU7UOcoNW2sKqt0l7ImWK-Twpcq2FSBSvNfgWDEl8Vs5qc-RwSjsgj4jJ13K9GkUTsgHtw&__tn__=-]K-y-y-R


Huge shoutout to Nicole McClain, Councilor At Large - Lynn  and
North Shore Juneteenth Association Inc. , and your amazing team
on a truly beautiful Juneteenth Flag Raising. The speakers were
amazing, especially Lynn’s 1st Poet Laureate, Michelle La Poetica
The Black National Anthem sung by TheSinger Janey was beautiful.

https://www.facebook.com/nforlynn?__cft__[0]=AZWlYbILq-pAlRfRyESD_ByNxpegnHGhRxH3RQi1bp_1Od31h7Vdre0PJUfshIkQFNyk-2roTQ4hXihzR7O_COpJ8gtrGJWp4Uv2DstkxVTZ_zyzdcn3UChSyYVVomvkqvw7vKHFkuLf9mG-zg_H75hzuHyoWuUT1wNpDBQP0GOocacHiS53fq3joldyqvtOGGIomrj6cyKiaVqIjzluwX7FiqBZmATJ5BeGXsHmfMBKEw&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/nsjuneteenth?__cft__[0]=AZWlYbILq-pAlRfRyESD_ByNxpegnHGhRxH3RQi1bp_1Od31h7Vdre0PJUfshIkQFNyk-2roTQ4hXihzR7O_COpJ8gtrGJWp4Uv2DstkxVTZ_zyzdcn3UChSyYVVomvkqvw7vKHFkuLf9mG-zg_H75hzuHyoWuUT1wNpDBQP0GOocacHiS53fq3joldyqvtOGGIomrj6cyKiaVqIjzluwX7FiqBZmATJ5BeGXsHmfMBKEw&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/MichelleLaPoetica?__cft__[0]=AZWlYbILq-pAlRfRyESD_ByNxpegnHGhRxH3RQi1bp_1Od31h7Vdre0PJUfshIkQFNyk-2roTQ4hXihzR7O_COpJ8gtrGJWp4Uv2DstkxVTZ_zyzdcn3UChSyYVVomvkqvw7vKHFkuLf9mG-zg_H75hzuHyoWuUT1wNpDBQP0GOocacHiS53fq3joldyqvtOGGIomrj6cyKiaVqIjzluwX7FiqBZmATJ5BeGXsHmfMBKEw&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/ThisIsJaneyDavid?__cft__[0]=AZWlYbILq-pAlRfRyESD_ByNxpegnHGhRxH3RQi1bp_1Od31h7Vdre0PJUfshIkQFNyk-2roTQ4hXihzR7O_COpJ8gtrGJWp4Uv2DstkxVTZ_zyzdcn3UChSyYVVomvkqvw7vKHFkuLf9mG-zg_H75hzuHyoWuUT1wNpDBQP0GOocacHiS53fq3joldyqvtOGGIomrj6cyKiaVqIjzluwX7FiqBZmATJ5BeGXsHmfMBKEw&__tn__=-]K-y-R


So happy I was able to attend Kayak and Sail Lynn’s 3rd Annual Boat Launch
sponsored by Small Dog Boat Works. What an amazing program. Huge
shoutout to everyone that made this program possible. To find out more about
this amazing program, click here. https://kayakandsaillynn.org/

https://kayakandsaillynn.org/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExbjZacFBQZU4xMk9OaVh4NAEeUFpiJNNXyg1iGsJBmGgjEcURgBnYq4iUyjgA2_eVVE6NVO5_2ss8xgjaEvI_aem_ZAiH1c44kN_OG0okpj7hAg


I was honored to join State Representative Sean Reid and fellow
Councilors Coco Alinsug Ward 3, Dianna Chakoutis,Ward 5, At
Large Councilors, Brian Field, and Brian LaPierre as we served
food, sold raffle tickets, and cheered Alice O'Neil Challenger League
Celebratory Banquet and Trophy Ceremony. Thanks you and
Congratulations to the parents, guardians, supporters, coaches,
managers, and every single person who made this very successful for
our kids. Good job with this season. Hugs.

https://www.facebook.com/RepReidMA?__cft__[0]=AZXC5aynxi7kjhfd5HGUf2nUzx41FQnlJaOTkvfrtSZJUGTCGhB3H0sY32CUjhJKG_VudVxfLOuzrj2pIiTQl2Ai6XlJobPdHKxFCUXiIy4-aZRrrGCxScGnL6zIAxXsFoOsEprGJyWuJv0ej6s8mO_WbobFCPjIyGbY7C1i3oF_Y1nHnfJ24pQqq9pnwqKKej4HzRfvMCuXdSpQNR_KNZIrbLULXk5l3oqMsAd3xHKTOg&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/dianna.chakoutis?__cft__[0]=AZXC5aynxi7kjhfd5HGUf2nUzx41FQnlJaOTkvfrtSZJUGTCGhB3H0sY32CUjhJKG_VudVxfLOuzrj2pIiTQl2Ai6XlJobPdHKxFCUXiIy4-aZRrrGCxScGnL6zIAxXsFoOsEprGJyWuJv0ej6s8mO_WbobFCPjIyGbY7C1i3oF_Y1nHnfJ24pQqq9pnwqKKej4HzRfvMCuXdSpQNR_KNZIrbLULXk5l3oqMsAd3xHKTOg&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/brian.field.92?__cft__[0]=AZXC5aynxi7kjhfd5HGUf2nUzx41FQnlJaOTkvfrtSZJUGTCGhB3H0sY32CUjhJKG_VudVxfLOuzrj2pIiTQl2Ai6XlJobPdHKxFCUXiIy4-aZRrrGCxScGnL6zIAxXsFoOsEprGJyWuJv0ej6s8mO_WbobFCPjIyGbY7C1i3oF_Y1nHnfJ24pQqq9pnwqKKej4HzRfvMCuXdSpQNR_KNZIrbLULXk5l3oqMsAd3xHKTOg&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/brian.lapierre.56?__cft__[0]=AZXC5aynxi7kjhfd5HGUf2nUzx41FQnlJaOTkvfrtSZJUGTCGhB3H0sY32CUjhJKG_VudVxfLOuzrj2pIiTQl2Ai6XlJobPdHKxFCUXiIy4-aZRrrGCxScGnL6zIAxXsFoOsEprGJyWuJv0ej6s8mO_WbobFCPjIyGbY7C1i3oF_Y1nHnfJ24pQqq9pnwqKKej4HzRfvMCuXdSpQNR_KNZIrbLULXk5l3oqMsAd3xHKTOg&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/aliceoneil.challengerleague?__cft__[0]=AZXC5aynxi7kjhfd5HGUf2nUzx41FQnlJaOTkvfrtSZJUGTCGhB3H0sY32CUjhJKG_VudVxfLOuzrj2pIiTQl2Ai6XlJobPdHKxFCUXiIy4-aZRrrGCxScGnL6zIAxXsFoOsEprGJyWuJv0ej6s8mO_WbobFCPjIyGbY7C1i3oF_Y1nHnfJ24pQqq9pnwqKKej4HzRfvMCuXdSpQNR_KNZIrbLULXk5l3oqMsAd3xHKTOg&__tn__=-]K-y-R


So proud to attend the Official Grand Opening and Ribbon Cutting of “Lakay
Fresh Mini Market” Huge Congratulations to Regine Romelus & Kemel Joseph,
the owners. They are located at 1 Market St. Let’s show them some support. Also
great job as always to Nslba Frances Martinez  and your team.

Attended the Lynn Main Streets First Annual Fundraiser at High Rock
Tower. There was live music, tasty local bites, an art demo and a whole lot
of good company. The weather was gorgeous. Congrats on a very
successful event.❤️

https://www.facebook.com/nslba.frances.martinez?__cft__[0]=AZXLnR8KQl8xw7uukyxGeg4gDVuYhk-M62JAIc0vbK0_1ij7yHt-5NDUcblU0Bun5paVvvwvJeQLVXmIBdsJAeewHP8llmcP1YzKPwOpXGdKuXeiLsDyhQr7kgkzJpYEubqwwpTQ3CJmkAV9yLgnQvF5pTZ-WXip5SMp3hidK4V2CA&__tn__=-]K-R


Had the honor of attending the Annual Flag Retirement Ceremony
held at Pine Grove Cemetery on Saturday June 14, 2025. Tattered
and worn flags were respectfully burned. Thank you to everyone who
put this annual event together.



Had the honor of attending the Lynn English graduation. Sending a
huge Congratulations to the 564 Lynn English students that
graduated.



I was honored to attend the Fecteau-Leary Class of 2025 Graduation ❤️



I was honored to attend the LVTI graduation. Sending a huge
congratulations to the 281 graduates from LVTI class of 2025. ❤️



I had the honor of attending the Lynn Classical Graduation. Sending
a huge Congratulations to the 498 students that graduated. ❤️



I had the honor of being on the stage to see my youngest son Isaiah
graduate from High School. To the Teachers, staff and amazing
Administrators at Kipp Academy Lynn Collegiate, thank you so much
for everything you have done for my son over the last 8 years.
Huge Congratulations to the students who graduated from KIPP
Academy Lynn Collegiate, you are all amazing and will do
outstanding things, our city is Blessed to have you. To my son Isaiah,
we are so proud of you, and we love you so much.
Congrats again to the class of 2025 ❤️



We are having our very 1st Ward 4 Community event at High Rock
Tower on August 2nd from 11am-4pm. If you would like to help, or if
you are an organization that would like to provide resources to our
community please call me at 617-755-3853❤️



City Announcements

In preparation for the Third of July Fireworks Celebration, there
will be several street closures and parking restrictions. Please seek
alternate routes during this time.
- Parking restrictions on Lynnshore Drive will go into effect from
3pm-11pm
- Lynnshore Drive will be closed to vehicle access from 6pm-11pm
(approx)
- There will be no parking on Prescott Road (both sides) and Cherry
Street (even number side)



- Limited handicap parking will be made available to residents on
Lynnshore Drive between King’s Beach Road and Prescott Road.
Please arrive before 6pm
- Food will not be served once the fireworks show ends
- Please inform minors of the Lynn Police Department tent located at
Red Rock Park in case of emergency
- A lost and found station, managed by Lynn Fire Department, Lynn
Police, and the State Police will be available at Red Rock Park
- The rain date for the Fireworks Celebration is July 5th
Please note that alcohol, marijuana, fireworks, and drones are
prohibited. State Police may conduct searches freely on Department
of Conservation & Recreation (DCR) property.





Join us for a public panel discussion featuring regional leaders working
to improve stormwater management and restore the health and usability
of King’s Beach through advanced UV water treatment technology. This
initiative reflects a powerful collaboration between the Commonwealth of
Massachusetts, the City of Lynn, and the Town of Swampscott to promote
public health, environmental sustainability, and economic revitalization.

RSVP here: https://greaterlynnchamber.com/event/gac-july-9/















Upcoming Community Events









































Resources
[Click each link to be redirected to each resource]

Housing
Assistance

Health
Insura ​nce

Department
of

Transitional
Aid

Food
Insecurity

http://lhand.org
https://www.mahealthconnector.org/
https://www.mahealthconnector.org/
https://www.mahealthconnector.org/
https://www.mahealthconnector.org/
https://www.mass.gov/topics/health-social-services
https://projectbread.org/


Lynn Community Television is a wonderful resource,
please click below link to find out about upcoming

events in Lynn. LCTV link to upcoming events

Helpful Links

City of
Lynn

Website

Department
of

Community
Development

EDIC
LYNN

Lynn
Public

Schools

Downtown
Lynn

Cultural
District

Please make a donation to our campaign if you
are able to, we have a lot of expenses and

would love your support! Thanks in advance,
any amount is greatly appreciated!

Follow us

    

Donate

https://lynntv.org/events/
https://www.lynnma.gov/
http://www.cityoflynnoecd.net/index.shtml
http://www.cityoflynnoecd.net/index.shtml
https://ediclynn.org/wp/
https://www.lynnschools.org/
https://visitlynnma.org/
https://www.facebook.com/TeamMegieMaddrey
https://twitter.com/giggles0217
https://www.instagram.com/
https://secure.actblue.com/donate/natashaforward4


We would love to hear from you, please contact us! City
Phone: 781-910-3992 Personal Phone# 617-755-3853 City

Email: Natasha.megie-maddrey@lynnma.gov Personal Email:
natashamegie@gmail.com

​ WEBSITE: www.natashaforlynn.com
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